
THE CITY OF BRADFORD METROPOLOITAN DISTRICT COUNCIL  

 

The Highways Act 1980 

 

The City of Bradford Metropolitan District Council  

(Harrogate Road/New Line Junction Improvements) (Side Roads) Order 2017 

 
The City of Bradford Metropolitan District Council hereby give notice that they have made, and submitted 
to the Secretary of State for Transport for confirmation, an Order under Section 14 and 125 of the 
Highways Act 1980 - 
 
1. authorising the Council to :- 
 
(a) improve highways (including raising, lowering or otherwise altering),  
(b) stop up highways 
(c) construct new highways  
(d) stop up private means of access to premises  
(e) provide new means of access to said premises 
 
all on or in the vicinity of the route of the classified route known as the A658 Harrogate Road which the 
Council are proposing to improve from a point 70 metres north east of its junction with Carr Bottom Road, 
south westwards to a point 25 metres south west of its junction with Stanley Street, Bradford  
 
and 
 
all on or in the vicinity of the route of the classified road known as the A657 New Line which the Council 
are proposing to improve from a point 45 metres north west of its junction with Haigh Hall Road, south 
eastwards to its junction with Elder Street, Bradford  

 

Copies of the Order and of the relevant plan may be inspected free of charge at all reasonable hours from 

Thursday, 25
th
 January 2018 at the offices of The City of Bradford Metropolitan District Council, City 

Hall, Centenary Square, Bradford BD1 1HY, at Eccleshill Library, Bolton Road, Bradford BD2 4SR and at 

Idle Library, Wright Watson Enterprise Centre, Thorpe Garth, Idle, Bradford BD10 9LD.  

 

ANY PERSON may not later than Friday, 9
th
 March 2018 object to the confirmation of the Order by notice 

to the Secretary of State for Transport, National Transport Casework Team, Department of Transport, 

Tyneside House, Skinnerburn Road, Newcastle Business Park, Newcastle Upon Tyne NE4 7AR stating the 

grounds of their objection. In submitting an objection it should be noted that the personal data and 

correspondence relating to any objection will be passed to the City of Bradford Metropolitan District 

Council to enable any objection to be considered. If any person does not wish personal data to be 

forwarded to the Council, they should state why when submitting the objection and the Secretary of State 

will copy the representations to the Council, with the name and address removed and if there is to be a local 

Public Inquiry, the representations will be seen by the Inspector who may give them less weight as a result 

 

Dated this 25
th
 January 2018   

 

 

 

 

 

Parveen Akhtar 

City Solicitor 

The City of Bradford Metropolitan District Council 

City Hall, Department of Corporate Services, 

Centenary Square, Bradford. BD1 1HY  




